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March 12, 2004

Dear Sirs:

We are deeply concerned for the safety of human rights lawyer Rodolfo Ríos Lozano. He has been under surveillance by unidentified men and has received death threats accusing him of links with left-wing guerillas.  One telephone call told him he had to choose between leaving the country, dropping the cases he was working on, or being killed.  Other human rights lawyers threatened in this way by the armed forces or their paramilitary allies have been killed.

Rodolfo Ríos is representing Luz Perly Cordoba, president of the Arauca Peasant Association (ACA). She was detained in Bogotá on February 18 and has been accused of links to guerilla activities. The spurious evidence against her is from informers rather than from serious and impartial judicial investigations.  ACA treasurer, Jesus Gutierrez, was detained in Arauquita the same day.  

During the last year, a number of members of the ACA in Arauca Department who have had a role in exposing human rights violations have been threatened, harassed and beaten by members of the armed forces.  On February 21 in Botalon, in the municipality of Tame, Arauca Department, ACA leaders Marina Navarro and Daniel Botello were threatened with death.

Based on the information stated above, we strongly urge you to 

· investigate the threats against Rodolfo Ríos Lozano, make the results of the investigation public, and bring those responsible to justice;

· take all measures deemed appropriate by the ACA to guarantee the safety of its members;

· undertake a full and impartial investigation into links between the security forces and paramilitary groups operating in the department of Arauca, make public the results of the investigations and see that those supporting and participating in such groups are brought to justice.

· take immediate action to dismantle paramilitary groups, in accord with the recommendations made by the United Nations and other intergovernmental organizations.

The abuse of human rights workers and the lawyers who defend them in Colombia must end. As a consequence of your high position in Colombia, you have the authority and the responsibility to put an end to human rights violations such as those detailed above. We urge you to do so.

Thank you for your prompt attention.

Brian J. Stefan Szittai

Coordinator

cc:  REINICIAR

      Ambassador Luis Alberto Moreno ~ fax: 202 232 8643
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